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1. Purpose of report 

 
 1.1 

 
 

To update the Overview and Scrutiny Committee about the Overview and 
Scrutiny Work Programme 2022/23. 

2. Recommendations 
 

 2.1 
 
2.2 
 

That the report be noted. 
 
That the committee consider a short, concise topic for potential review 
owing to the delay of the Tourism Corporate Strategy Task Group as 
identified in the Work Programme.  
  

3. Current and completed work 
 
3.1     Tackling Youth Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) in Wyre Task Group 
 

Four meetings of the task group have been held, the last meeting being on 
Tuesday 12 July 2022 where the group interviewed expert witness 
Inspector Martin Wyatt, Lancashire Constabulary. Members asked several 
questions surrounding police officer patrols, reporting of youth anti-social 
behaviour, responding to youth anti-social behaviour and areas for 
improvement. 
 
In addition, the group have produced a questionnaire for Parish and Town 
Councils and Wyre Borough Ward Councillors. The purpose of this 
questionnaire is for the task group to gain a better understanding of the 
local impact of youth anti-social behaviour. 

 
The next meeting of the Tackling Youth ASB Task Group is to be 
confirmed.  

 
 
 
 



3.2     Tourism Corporate Strategy Task Group 
 

The scoping document is in development and officers are waiting on 
further information from Marketing Lancashire about the Lancashire 
Tourism Strategy. Therefore, it is suggested that this review be paused for 
a short time and updates will be communicated to the committee 
accordingly.  

 
3.3     Leisure Activity Provision Task Group 
 

At the last meeting, members asked for an updated timetable for the KKP 
leisure review. Democratic Services will provide a verbal update at the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting on Monday 18 July 2022. 
 

3.4     Annual Update from the Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated  
Health and Care System (NHS) 
 
It is suggested that the annual update from the Lancashire and South 
Cumbria Integrated Health and Care System be postponed until the 
October meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee. Owing to the 
ongoing pressures of the process of transferring to the Integrated Care 
Board from 1 July 2022 with a number of key roles being recruited and 
some further discussion about the place boundaries. This will allow a more 
accurate update to come before members. 

 
4.   Work Programme 

 
 
 

4.1  
 
 

The Overview and Scrutiny Work Programme for 2022/23 is attached 
at Appendix 1.  
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